
NOTICE TO THE BAR 
 

APPOINTMENT OF SUPERIOR COURT CLERK; INCLUSION OF NAME ON SUMMONS 
 
 By order dated September 10, 2013, the Supreme Court has appointed 

Michelle M. Smith as Clerk of the Superior Court effective September 21, 2013. 

 

 The name of the Clerk of the Superior Court is specifically required on a 

summons pursuant to R. 4:4-2.  An attorney or party may issue a subpoena in the name 

of the clerk pursuant to R. 1:9-1.  Thus, as of September 21, 2013, and until further 

order of the Supreme Court, the name to be used on summonses and subpoenas 

should be that of Michelle M. Smith. 

 
       
      /s/ Glenn A. Grant     
      _____________________________________ 
      Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D. 
      Acting Administrative Director of the Courts 
 
 
Dated: September 11, 2013 


